Louisiana Children's Trust Fund
BOARD MEETING MINUTES
July 15, 2016
ATTENDANTS
Board Members Present
Kären Hallstrom, Louisiana Bar Association
Malcolm Myer, NAACP

Lisa Welch for Rhenda Hodnett, DCFS/Child Welfare
Marketa Garner-Walters, DCFS

Cheri Gioe, LAEYC

Patsy Palmer for Ivy Starns, Louisiana Department of Education

Board Members Absent

Dr. Julie Larrieu, Louisiana Psychological Association
Rev. Kathy Radke Storey, DPS&C Office of Juvenile Justice
Pastor Mark Foster, Religious Community
Kay Kay Warner, Parent Representative Ex-Officio
Guests

Susan Delle-Shaffette, Team Dynamics

Staff   
Dr. Dana Hunter, Executive Director

Michele M. Rabalais, Executive Secretary

Welcome and Introductions 
Malcolm Myer, Board Chair, welcomed Board Members and introductions were made.  
Agenda and Minutes

Kären Hallstrom made a motion to approve the April 15, 2016 minutes as presented as well as the July 15, 2016 Agenda as presented.  Marketa Garner-Walters seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Financial Report

FY 16:
Expenditure and Revenue Reports:  A copy of the Expenditure Report was distributed.  

Duplicate Birth Certificate Collections:  Information regarding Birth Certificate collections was distributed to Board Members.  Records show that there has been an increase in collections for the past two years.  Malcolm Myer, Board Chair, reported that there is usually a spike in the number of duplicate birth certificates sold following a natural disaster. Discussion followed.
The Executive Director stated that she has been talking with DCFS Budget personnel regarding the CTF budget.  The Executive Director was told that CTF staff needs to make sure that all cost reports are submitted in a timely manner and that all funds that are budgeted are spent in order for CTF’s budget authority to increase.
Mr. Myer reported that the previous DCFS Secretary decreased $400,000 from the CTF budget because it was not being spent.  Mr. Myer met with Suzy Sonnier, DCFS Secretary at the time and was first told that the money had been taken to shore up the DCFS budget.  Mr. Myer explained that those funds are earmarked for the prevention of child abuse and neglect and was told that that was how the funds were going to be used.  Mr. Myer explained that those funds were earmarked for CTF.  A later explanation for the reduction was that the spending authority had been reduced due to the lack of revenue from duplicate birth certificates.  Mr. Myer and the Executive Director then met with Etta Harris, DCFS Undersecretary and Jackie Hamilton, DCFS Budget, and they stated that indeed the spending authority had been reduced because CTF was not spending all of the funds in the budget.  Discussion followed.
Marketa Garner-Walters, DCFS Secretary, will look into the issue regarding CTF’s spending authority.  It was discussed that Malcolm Myer, Ms. Walters and the Executive Director meet with Eric Horent, DCFS Undersecretary to discuss CTF’s budget issues.  Mr. Myer requested to see CTF’s budget for fiscal years 2012-2017. 
CBCAP Award:  A copy of the CBCAP Award Letter for the period beginning 10/01/2015 and ending 09/30/2017 was distributed.  The Children’s Trust Fund has been awarded $371,968.  

Committee Reports

Executive Committee Report:  
Conflict of Interest re: PCAL:  Malcolm Myer reported that he received another e-mail from Lana Crump, PCAL Chair, regarding her interpretation of the Ethics Law.  Ms. Crump insists that recusal is sufficient for someone serving on Boards that are requesting funding from CTF that have members who are also on the CTF Board.  Carmen Weisner and Dr. Juan Gershanik resigned from the CTF Board so that their organizations would be able to receive CTF funds.  The Executive Director stated that she was told by the Ethics Board that Board Members who are also on the Board of non-profit organizations cannot seek CTF funding because those funds could flow directly to the agency head.  Public agencies such as DCFS are not affected.  It was stated that since Ms. Weisner was the Executive Director of NASW that was why NASW could not apply for funding.  It was mentioned that any social worker who is a member of NASW but is not paid employee of NASW can be appointed to the CTF Board and that in this instance it would not effect funding from CTF.  Discussion followed.
Policy Committee Chair:  The Executive Director stated that since Carmen Weisner, former Policy Committee Chair, has resigned from the CTF Board that a new Policy Committee Chair needs to be appointed.  Discussion followed. 

Boards and Commissions:

Vacant Board Member Seats:  The Executive Director reported that there are a number of vacancies on the CTF Board, NASW, Juvenile and Family Court Judges, University Community, Chamber of Commerce and the National Business League.  Malcolm Myer, Board Chair will send a letter to Boards and Commissions requesting that vacant seats on the CTF Board be filled.  Discussion followed.
Parent Representative:  The Executive Director stated that ACF prefers that a Parent Representative serve on Boards funded by CBCAP.  Cheri Gioe will submit the name of a parent of a disabled child who would possibly be interested in serving as the Parent Representative on the Children’s Trust Fund Board.
Legislative Committee Report:  Kären Hallstrom presented the Legislative Committee Report.  A copy of bills concerning children and families was distributed.  Ms. Hallstrom also reported on the new federal legislation the ‘Families First’ bill where the focus is on prevention.  An article regarding the bill was circulated.  The bill would take the savings from reducing the number of children in congregate care and use these monies to fund prevention services.  Marketa Garner-Walters reported that Louisiana has the lowest percentage of children in congregate care.  Discussion followed.
Old Business
Public Relations/Social Media Campaign:
Susan Shaffette presented the Public Relations/Social Media report.  
(1) Ms. Shaffette reported that the State Plan is now complete and is available on the web-site.  Ideas for a new logo were distributed to Board Members. 
(2)  Team Dynamics is currently working on data collection for FY 16.  
(3) New marketing materials were distributed.  Ms. Shaffette has been working with graphic designers to come up with new materials for the ‘Look Before You Lock’ Campaign.  Posters have been ordered and will be distributed.   A statewide press release went out with information concerning the ‘Look Before You Lock’ campaign.  
(4) Facebook stats were shared.  

(5) Announcement of grant cycle will be made on December 16th with grant applications due February 17, 2016.  The Grant Review Committee meeting will be held on April 17, 2017.

New Business
The possibility of doing fewer, larger grants was discussed.  Malcolm Myer, Board Chair, stated that the basis of the Children’s Trust Fund is to provide small grass roots agencies with startup funding.  Discussion followed.  


CTF Executive Director’s Report:  


Future Vision for LCTF
The Executive Director reported that since the last Board Meeting she attended the Grandparents Raising Grandchildren Conference representing CTF.  The Executive Director continues to build and expand partnerships with grantees and other non-profit agencies in the community The Executive Director also reported that the month of May was dedicated to processing contracts and completing and submitting the CBCAP Grant Application and Report.
Open House:  CTF will hold six (6) Open House meetings across the state to inform and promote public awareness about the Children’s Trust Fund in an effort to recruit new applicants and grant reviewers.  The Executive Director will combine monitoring visits along with the Open House Meetings in the various regions across the state.  Marketa Garner-Walters informed the Board that DCFS will be hosting Community Forums and has offered to partner with CTF to co-host the Open House/Community Forum(s).
Annual Conference:  The Annual CTF Grantee Meeting and Board Luncheon has been scheduled for September 23rd at the Lod Cook Conference Center.  The Executive Director stated that Edi Winkle has agreed to come to the Annual Meeting and present a training on the protective factors to CTF grantees.  The Executive Director stated that the Board Meeting would be held at a later date so that staff and Board Members could attend Ms. Winkle’s training.  Discussion followed.  It was agreed that the Board Meeting would be held following the Grantee Meeting from 2:30-4:30 pm. On September 23, 2016.
New Logo/Website:  The Executive Director reported that CTF has subcontracted with TCMG Media to update and redesign the CTF website.

The Executive Director has also been working with a graphic designer to design a new logo for CTF.  The subtext “A Brighter Tomorrow for Louisiana’s Children’ will remain the same. Samples of the new logo will be sent to Board Members for review and approval.
Grant Reviewer Policy:  Discussion was held regarding Grant Reviewer Policy.  

Cheri Gioe made a motion to prohibit anyone that is a grantee or has been a grantee within a two year period from reviewing grants.  Karen Hallstrom seconded the motion.  All approved motioned carried.

Look Before You Lock Campaign:  The Executive Director met with DCFS Executive staff, Amanda Brunson, Prevent Child Abuse Louisiana and Ashley Politz, Louisiana American Academy of Pediatrics to discuss partnering with CTF concerning the Look Before You Lock Campaign. The Executive Director will also  reach out to local news agencies to partner with CTF regarding the  ‘Look Before You Lock’ campaign.  Discussion followed.
The Executive Director stated that a representative from Louisiana Radio Network had been in contact regarding CTF purchasing slots for commercial PSA’s statewide.  Discussion followed. 

Contracts Update
FY 17 Contract Tracking Chart:  A copy of the fiscal year 2017 contract tracking chart was distributed.
Processing of Contracts: Information regarding the steps and instructions on processing contracts was distributed.
Upcoming Dates:
The Executive Director requested permission to travel to the following conferences:

National Conference on Child Abuse and Neglect, August 29-September 2, 2016, Washington, D.C. and to the National Alliance of Children’s Trust Funds Annual Meeting, September 20-22, 2016 in Scottsdale, AZ.  

Kären Hallstrom made a motion to approve the Executive Director’s Travel to the National Conference on Child Abuse and Neglect as well as travel to the National Alliance Meeting in Scottsdale, Arizona along with one Board Member .  Cheri Gioe seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Cheri Gioe moved to adjourn.  Kären Hallstrom seconded the motion.  All approved.  Meeting adjourned.
NEXT MEETING: September 23, 2016
Lod Cook Conference Center
Presentation by Edi Winkle on the Protective Factors 10:30 AM – 12:30 PM
Grantee/board luncheon 12:30 PM
Board Meeting 2:30 - 4:30 p.m.
